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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

January 28, 2014
12:10 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m. by Ron Nakasone. 
Present Voting:  Bill Elbettar (CSEA), Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Luisa Salazar (CSEA), Dr. Mary Mirch (Admin), Paul Mayer (Senate), Amir Nour (Admin)
Absent Voting: Eric Johnston (Guild), Davit Avagyan (ASGCC), Vahe Sargsyan (ASGCC) 

Present Resource: Marc Drescher, Mike Scott
Absent Resource: Reed Anderson, Donna Voogt
Guests: Susan Courtey, Pat Hurley, Michael Ritterbrown, Alfred Ramirez, Emelyn Judge, Angineh Bahgoomian, Tina Andersen-Wahlberg, Liz Russell
Quorum: 6 Out of 10 voting members present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: It was MSC (Nour/Mirch) to accept the Minutes of the December 12, 2013 Budget Committee meeting as presented. 

	NEW BUSINESS:
EVALUATION OF RESOURCE ALLOCATION PROCESS:
Ron distributed copies of the 2012-13 Annual Evaluation of Resource Allocation form to the committee for review before sending it to IPCC as part of the college’s assessment of its processes.

Item #1, Measure of Effectiveness, which is a summary by Division, showed the number of validated requests and number that were funded, for Instructional Programs, Student Services Programs, and Administrative Services Programs.  The number of items from each division are higher than what Academic Affairs, Student Affairs and Administrative Affairs prioritized because those requests from CCCC, CHAC and Cabinet were included with the requesting division.  
Instructional Programs had 56 requests, 34 of which were funded; Student Services had 18 requests, 2 of which were funded; Administrative Services had 10 requests, 3 of which were funded. Ron said that many items were funded with alternative funding, such as the Foundation, Title V, and Instructional Equipment.
Ron said that Item #1.2 / Comparison of Funded Requests, and Prioritized List from the Budget Committee, needs to be revised, and that he will do it before sending it to IPCC.

Item #2, The Self-Evaluations by Budget Committee members that were sent out by email were accumulated with the following results:

· Funded resource requests are linked to the EMP (2.00)

· Funded resource requests are linked to other college plans (1.29)
· Funded resource requests are linked to program review (2.14)

· Funded resource requests are linked to student learning (1.43);

Ron had consolidated the self-evaluation ratings and said that he had received 7 out of 10 responses to the survey from the Committee, so he took the average from the responses. Ron questioned why the Committee did not rank the “Funded resource requests are linked to program review” higher since all budget requests are validated by Program Review.  After a discussion, it was agreed that this rating should be increased to a 3.00.
Item #2.2 is the Budget Committee’s evaluation of the resource allocation process.: The main concern was that the Expanded Budget Committee’s prioritized list of budget requests did not take into account the prioritization of requests by the Standing Committees. In the future, the committee will either only allow the highest rated requests from the standing Committees’ lists to continue in the process, or to assign a factor to each budget request that would be applied to the expanded Budget Committee’s rating in developing the consolidated prioritized list. It was also recommended that managers provide a priority ranking of their requests within the program review document. 
Item #3, the Overall Evaluation, is to be completed by IPCC by making recommendations for improving the resource allocation process.

It was noted that health and safety issues are mandatory. The link to program review validates the request, and other than those issues, items that did not come through program review were not considered. Dr. Mary Mirch noted that there are also some maintenance issues, such as the flooding, that are mandatory, and also may not come through the program review process.
It was MSC (Mayer/Perez) to change the number of the overall self-evaluation from 2 to 3 for the budget process link to program review. 
NEW BUSINESS:

2014-15 GOVERNOR”S BUDGET:

Ron reported on the Governor’s 2014-15 State Budget proposal. There are new revenues available for community colleges. 

· The budget proposes to fund 3% of enrollment restoration/growth but GCC will have to increase enrollment to earn Growth dollars. There is a potential of $2m of additional funding for GCC. Ron said that we will need to add about 30 classes to hit the Growth target in 2013-14.
· Statutory COLA has been calculated at 0.86% about $600K to the college. Ron said that this is the only discretionary funding we will receive

· Proposition 39 will provide approximately $500,000 for energy conservation projects. 
· An additional $200m is being proposed to support student success programs. GCC should receive approximately $2.5m.  This program does require a 3:1 college to state match, so there is a potential that we may have to augment this budget to meet the match requirement..
· $175m is proposed to be evenly split between deferred maintenance and instructional equipment. GCC should receive about $1.1m for each program. There are currently state to college matching requirements of 3 to 1 for instructional equipment and a 1 to 1 match for deferred maintenance. 
· The entire state deferral ($591m) is being eliminated. 

· The Governor is still proposing to move adult education to community colleges in 2015-16
· No increase in student fees.

· In May, the Governor will have a revised budget with better state revenue projections.

OTHER:

Ron gave a report on the status of the Technical Services Manager position.  The Budget Committee had previously approved the hiring of this IT Manager, who would be responsible for maintaining the Network. Additional responsibilities will be assigned to this manager to include supervising the User Support group and system administrators.  Ron said that Mark Drescher, current Chief Information Systems Officer, is in need of managers as he has too many direct reports.  The position was upgraded to a Director of Network Systems position and the additional funding was taken from the vacant programmer analyst position.  If a programmer analyst position is needed in the future, the additional money needed will be brought back to the Budget Committee for approval.

For the next meeting, Ron will give a report on the revenues for next year’s budget. If he has time, he will try to present step and column numbers.  Next year’s budget will include projections for three years.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:08 pm.
The next meeting date is February 13, 2014
Minutes submitted by:
Mark Darcourt / Administrative Services
	MSC to change the number of the Overall Self-Evaluation number from 2 to 3. 
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